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 TRANSIT CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
11/8/17
MEETING MINUTES
Meeting was called to order by Alvie Maxey at 5:40 P.M.

AGENDA ITEMS:

1.  Alvie began the meeting by introducing himself and the staff in attendance. Members present from staff included:  Alvie Maxey, Transit Manager; Naeem Kara, Transit Office Assistant; Jennifer Orlando, Community Transportation Coordinator; and Jeff Beaver, Transit Operations Supervisor. 
2.  Alvie indicated that the Transit Planner position had been re-posted and we are currently seeking candidates to fill that position.
3.  Fixed Route Bus Service Updates: 
· Holidays:  There will be no Transit services on the following Holidays:

· Friday, Nov. 10th:  Veteran’s Day (Observed)

· Thursday, Nov. 23rd:  Thanksgiving

· Monday, Dec. 25th:  Christmas

· Monday, Jan. 1st:  New Year

· Bus Pass Designs:  Jennifer indicated that there has been an ongoing issue with bus pass fraud.  She stated that for 2018, Transit will be changing the Quarterly Bus passes to Monthly Bus passes for Adult, Youth, and Reduced passes, in an effort to curb bus pass fraud.
· Route 10 (Selah Route):  Alvie indicated that the City of Selah had put out an RFP for Selah’s fixed-route bus service.  The description in the RFP indicated that Selah was looking for smaller buses to provide free bus services within their city limits.  Alvie mentioned that if the City of Selah decides to discontinue utilizing Yakima Transit, then, Yakima Transit would like to reallocate our resources currently used in Selah, back into Yakima to better serve the City of Yakima.
· Luminaria Event:  We will be shuttling passengers from the K-Mart parking lot to the Arboretum December 8th and 9th, from 6pm - 10pm

4.  Dial-A-Ride Service:  No updates
5.  Vanpool Service:  Jennifer discussed that a new Vanpool group started, and is travelling to Hanford.  She indicated that there are a total of 14 Vanpool groups in service.
6.  Naeem explained that Transit had received a grant and is currently looking into expanding Ellensburg Commuter operations.  Transit has been distributing surveys to Ellensburg Commuter passengers in order to determine the best options for an expansion of this service.  The survey will run until November 17th, and the results will be posted shortly after.
7.  Naeem then discussed the other projects that Transit was currently working on:

· New Bus Shelters:  Transit is currently working with a vendor to purchase 20 new lighted shelters that will be added for passengers throughout the fixed-route system.  The newly designed shelters are expected to help reduce damages (vandalism, broken windows, etc.), and be more passenger accommodating (more room for disabled and wheelchair passengers).
· Sidewalk Improvements:  Transit has monies set aside to repair sidewalks in areas of high population.  Currently, the City Streets and Engineering departments have recommended sidewalk improvements for 40th Ave, specifically between Tieton Drive and Summitview.
OPEN DISCUSSION:

8.  Fair Shuttle:  Alvie expressed that the bus service for the Central Washington State Fair was extremely successful.  Transit provided service to over 21,000 passengers (a nearly 4,000 passenger increase from the previous year).
9.  Transit Facility:  Alvie explained that looking toward the future, Transit would like to build a new facility specifically for Transit. Over many years, the Public Works facility has become very crowded with the equipment and staff necessary to serve the City. Alvie also stated that the new facility would preferably be located close to the current Public Works facility as Transit would still need to utilize Public Works’ resources (ex. Mechanic shop, Equipment storage, Bus Maintenance/Repairs, etc.).
Members of the committee brought up that if Transit decides to leave the Public Works facility, that Transit should be compensated for their portion of the facility that they are leaving behind.
10.  Bus Services for Events:  One of the committee members inquired about Transit’s involvement in special events and parades.  Alvie indicated that Transit provides bus services in some parades.  Alvie also stated that looking ahead, he would like to have more Transit bus services for downtown and community events.

11.  Transit Budget:  One of the Committee members inquired about any new budget items planned for this next year.  Alvie stated that Transit has no new budget items aside from the primary projects that are currently being worked on:
· IT/Software Updates
· Bus Shelters

· Sidewalk Improvements

12.  Alternative Fuel Buses:  One of the Committee members inquired about what alternative fuel buses Transit was looking at.  Alvie indicated that he has been working with the Equipment and Facilities Manager in trying to find a good long-term solution for this.  Currently, Biodiesel appears to be the most practical short-term option because it presents the least expensive conversion costs and it can be implemented in a timelier manner. However, Electric buses are still being considered, and are possibly a better long-term alternative in the future. As of right now, the technology for the Electric buses are not quite where they need to be to accommodate Transit’s needs, but looking ahead, we are hopeful that they will be.
13. Future Meeting Times: Alvie mentioned that Transit would seek the feedback from those who have attended past Transit Citizens Advisory Meetings and inquire if changing meeting times to earlier in the day would better enable these to make more of the meetings in the future. 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 P.M. 
Next Meeting will be held on February 7, 2018.
